
 

 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 28 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on May 23, 2006 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:45 a.m., on May 9, 2006. 
 
Present:  Regional Councillor Linda D. Jackson, Chair 

Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Alan Shefman 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
Also Present:  Youth Councillor Mark A. Frisoli 
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 PAVEMENT MANAGEMENT SYSTEM
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Engineering and Public Works, dated May 9, 2006, be approved; and 
 
2) That the presentation material, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works in consultation with the Commissioner of 
Finance and Corporate Services and the Chief Information Officer recommends: 
 
1. That the Pavement Management System presentation by Staff be received; and  
 
2. That Council adopt for city owned roads, an overall average road network rating being a 

Pavement Composite Index (PCI) of 70 out of 100 (possible points), as the Level of Service 
Standard for developing the future Capital Works Program for Roadway Maintenance and 
Rehabilitation; and 

 
3. That the long term financial requirements to maintain this Level Of Service be incorporated into to 

the City’s Long Range Financial Planning Model and be brought forward during future Capital 
Budget Deliberations; and 

 
4. That Staff report back to Council with a refined analysis and a 5 Year Pavement Management 

Program after completing the 2006 Spring Road Tour. 
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2 OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT #651 
 CARRVILLE DISTRICT CENTRE 
 FILE:  15.80.4
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated May 9, 2006, be approved; 
 
2) That the following deputations be received: 
 
 a) Ms. Kathy Kakish, Planning and Engineering Initiatives, 52 Village Centre Place, Suite 

No. 200, Mississauga, L4Z 1V9, on behalf of Sobeys Ontario; 
 b) Mr. Luch Ognibene, 9-10 West Limited, 7501 Keele Street, Suite No. 100, Vaughan, L4K 

1Y2; and 
 c) Mr. Peter Smith, Weston Consulting Group, 211 Millway Avenue, Suite No. 19, 

Vaughan, L4K 5K8, on behalf of Euro Estates Inc.; and 
 
3) That the written submission of Ms. Mary-Flynn-Guglietti, McMillan Binch Mendelsohn, BCE 

Place, Suite 4400, Bay Wellington Tower, 181 Bay Street, Toronto, M5J 2T3, dated May 4, 2006, 
be received. 

 
Recommendation

 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
THAT OPA 651 for the Carrville District Centre BE ADOPTED. 

 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Regional Councillor Linda D. Jackson, Chair 
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